
Albert L. Jones 
Vice-Principal, Garfield 

Eddie Rye 
Director, E.T.S.P. 

Gentlemen: 

February 27, 1973 

Your letter dated January 19, 1973, just reached me. It is impossible for me to 
answer your questions properly. We have no formal Black Studies Program here and our 
BSU is very small, without an office, and without the kind of facilities which you 
speak of for housing students. I will be meeting with eome members of the BSU tomorrow• 
including Mr. Bernard Hamilton, who handles recruiting of minority group students 
here at the University and I will give him your letter. If any additional response 
is warranted, he will no doubt make it. I am very sorry for the lateness of this 
reply. 

Very Sincerely Yours, 

S.B. Rolland 
Co-ordinator, Afro-American Studies 


